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   Praising God, Equipping the Saints, and Evangelizing the Lost! 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

From the Pastor’s Desk...                                                                                                June, 2018 
 

Hello, church family! It’s hard to believe that June is already here. Summer will soon be in full swing 

with schools out, family vacations and cookouts! There are a variety of activities we have planned for 

the summer including youth and children camps and sports camp. During this summer season I 

encourage you to make time to enjoy the presence of God. Spend time in worship. 

 “To worship is: 

 -to quicken the conscience by the holiness of God, 

 -to feed the mind with the truth of God, 

 -to purge the imagination by the beauty of God, 

 -to open the heart to the love of God, 

 -to devote the will to the purpose of God. 

Why do we worship? Because we cannot help worshipping.” 

      -Franklin Segler in Christian Worship 

These last few days Vanessa and I have been doing some (very late) Spring cleaning in anticipation of 

friends coming to stay with us this week. In going through some old papers I came across a poem on an 

old clipping I want to share with you: 

A Moment with Him 
 

We mutter and sputter, 
We fume and we spurt, 

We mumble and grumble, 
Our feelings get hurt. 

 
We can’t understand things, 

Our vision grows dim, 
When all that we need, 
Is a moment with Him. 

-Author Unknown 
 

See you Sunday! 

Your Pastor and friend, 
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  Godwin Heights Baptist Church 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor                                  Rev.  David Hawes 

Minister of Youth                         Rev.  Leslie Sessoms 

 Interim Music Director                   Mary Vivian Tyler 

Pianist                                                        Gayla Johnson 
 Deacon Chairman                            Ronnie Cox 

Administrative Assistant                         Marjorie Martin 

                           

Church Office Hours 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday     

9:30 AM - 12:00 PM     1:00 PM - 3:00 PM  

Wednesday 

9:30 AM - 12:00 PM     1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 
Friday 

9:30 AM - 12:00 PM 

  

Office Phone - (910)739 - 7574    Fax (910) 739 - 7546  
Email: ghbc@ncrrbiz.com    Website: godwinbc.com 

  

 

Sunday, 

June 17th 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi77MWr2a3bAhVJylMKHTzBCpAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://alleghanytrees.com/trees/fathers-day-clip-art-religious&psig=AOvVaw3D7_16wDdgotp6kCl_0vOp&ust=1527778612950512

